

High Street, Workington, Cumbria CA14 4ES

Tel: 01900 604565

admin@ashfield-jun.cumbria.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs S Frost

www.ashfieldjuniorschool.co.uk

1<sup>st</sup> July 2020

## **Dear Parents & Carers**

I hope this letter still finds you all well.

I am just writing to draw your attention to some further information for you and your child in readiness for their move to us in September.

I hope you have managed to watch last week's video that introduces you to some of the staff here at the Juniors. This week a new video has been posted in the Transition section of our school website. This is a lovely video made by some of the pupils currently in school with some messages to share with your child about what they think of their school. There may be some faces that you recognise! We would like to say a huge thank you to the children and Mrs Brown for putting this video together.

Also this week another video will appear on the same section of the website. This has been filmed by Mr Kyle and gives the children a tour around the relevant parts of the building that they will use from September. We hope you and your child find this useful.

Finally, attached with this letter is our school prospectus. We have tried to adapt this slightly in light of potential changes that we foresee for September but this has been a difficult task. Further guidance on opening schools to larger numbers from September is due to be with us by the end of this week. This will then mean we can begin to plan in detail for what school will need to look like then. This may lead to some changes to the prospectus but if any changes are made I will ensure that you receive that information as soon as possible.

At the moment I would just ask that you bear with us as we plan for welcoming all pupils back in September. Everything we do will have the well-being and safety of your child at the heart of it.

Your sincerely Mrs Frost Headteacher











